
Preface

treatment. If this study can perform (he task 
of a pioneer, with the crude implements so 
characteristic of one who supplements his lack 
of skill by courage, in blazing a bit of a trail 
which may induce others of constructive capa­
city to build broad and enduring highways, it 
will have accomplished its main purpose.

It is particularly agreeable to acknowledge 
indebtedness to the many friends who have 
helped in the performance of the present task, 
but especially to Dr. C. K. Clarke for unceas­
ing encouragement and an Introduction whose 
words of praise are prompted by a sincere 
desire for the welfare of the country ; to Dr. 
J. D. Page, of the Immigration Office at Que­
bec for helpful suggestions and direct informa­
tion given with a kindliness that is a grace ; 
to Dr. C. M. Hincks, the indefatigable Secre­
tary of the Canadian National Committee for 
Mental Hygiene, for frequent draughts of over­
flowing enthusiasm ; to Dr. E. J. Pratt, a true 
and loyal colleague, for reading the manu­
script and reducing the inelegancies of the 
written word ; and finally to Dr. G. S. Mundie, 
Editor of the Canadian Journal of Mental 
Hygiene, for permission to use material 
appearing in a series of articles in recent 
numbers of that magazine.

W. G. Smith.
Toronto, May 15th, 1920.


